
4B11 Controversial Issues in Curriculum  
 
All criticisms of the curriculum, publications, or instructional materials authorized for use in 
the Kern Community College District which are directed to the attention of the Board of 
Trustees or the College administration must be presented in writing so that proper 
consideration and reply can be made. This policy also applies to textbooks, library books or 
materials, magazines, audio-visual aids, courses of study, or instructional guides.  
 
4B11A Criticisms in writing must include specific reference to titles, authors, publishers, and 
page numbers of each individual item against which charges are made.  
 
4B11B When such criticisms are referred to the Chancellor, the Board of Trustees shall be 
notified and a committee of College personnel may be assigned to study and report on the 
criticisms. Interested lay citizens may be consulted. Results of such a study shall then be 
reported to the Board of Trustees for further action.  
 
4B11C The discussion of controversial issues in the classroom is essential to the 
development of informed and responsible citizens. Instructors are to be encouraged to 
provide opportunities for the development of clear thinking, balanced judgment, intelligent 
choices, and an understanding of the methods and devices of propaganda.  
In such activities, instructors shall emphasize loyalty to the United States, the importance of 
good citizenship, and vigilance in protecting our freedom and shall refrain from using 
classroom privileges to promote partisan politics, sectarian religious views, or selfish 
propaganda of any kind. 

 


